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PROFIT WARNING FOR THE SIX MONTHS ENDED 30 JUNE 2025 

 

 
 
The Board of Directors (the “Board” or “Directors”) of Southern Archipelago Ltd. (the “Company”, and 
together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that the Group is expected to report net 
losses for the six months ended 30 June 2025 (“1H2025”).  
 
Based on the preliminary review of the Group’s draft unaudited financial results for 1H2025, the Group 
expects to report a net loss in 1H2025. The anticipated loss is mainly due to a one-off, non-accounting 
adjustment of approximately S$0.83 million arising from the voluntary liquidation of a dormant wholly 
owned subsidiary of the Group, Trackplus Sdn. Bhd. (the “Liquidation Process”), following the 
Company’s announcement on 1 January 2025 to commence the Liquidation Process. This adjustment 
does not reflect any change of the Group’s operational performance or cashflow. Excluding this one-off 
loss, the Group would have recorded a net profit for 1H2025. 
 
The Group will provide further details of its financial performance when it announces its unaudited 
consolidated financial results for 1H2025 on or before 14 August 2025.  
 
In the meantime, shareholders of the Company are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 
shares of the Company. Persons who are in doubt as to the action they should take should consult their 
stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors, accountants or other professional advisers. 
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